The 2023 West Ewell Social Club AGM

The AGM opened on Sunday 4th June at 11:03 a.m.
In attendance 35 members;

Messrs:   R. Ashby (516), K Austin (014), R Ball (327), B Bisland (004), P Brown (647),
I. Cheeseman (046), P. Cooper (537), J Earl-King (320L), A. Hughes (055), 
R. Hutchings (150), G. Jacobs (001), S Jerrom (741), J Keller (547), 
C King (222), S King (122), W King (171), I Lacey (458), D Lockyer (092), 
T. Lockyer (444), M McKen (529), D. Morris (482), K. Roberts (299), K Shepherd (855), 
N Tovell (210).

24 male members
Ms:   S Ashby (172L), S. Bellingham (083L), J Bisland (041L), C. Cheeseman (204L), 
N Clayton (426L), A Earl-King (356L), F. Griffiths (390L), T King (263L), 
M. Hughes (025L), A Jacobs (373L), L. Walker (414L).

11 female members
Apologies   None
Secretary, Roger Bellingham took the Minutes of the meeting.

Geoff Jacobs, (Club President) opened the 2023 AGM.  He welcomed the ladies and gentlemen members present to the meeting.
1. To confirm the 2022 AGM Minutes

Proposed by Roger Ashby and Seconded by Alan Hughes.  Minutes confirmed
2. Matters arising from the Minutes
No matters arising
3. Adoption of Accounts for January – December 2022
Members had copies of the accounts available prior to the AGM.  There were no matters arising and no comments
Proposed by Kevin Austin and seconded by David Morris.  Accounts adopted.
4. President’s Report

Welcome and thank you for your attendance.  My first year as president has been varied and challenging at times.
As you are probably aware, like all of us, the Club’s energy bills have doubled in price, also in today’s climate we are receiving very short notice increases from our brewers Heineken and Carlsberg on our buying price, hence the need to review our selling prices to you.  The days may have gone when negotiations and agreements with our suppliers took place once towards the end of the financial year, only then with the possibility of further small increases, if necessary, following Government budgets.
In the Club’s centenary year, looking after the steward’s house and this old building both requires constant TLC inside and out with some major works completed and some ongoing; for instance, structural surveys, sewer and drain works, flooring and roofing repairs.
With that said, you can read, post Covid, that we are still in a good place financially showing a surplus for the year and, with monies in the bank keeping the price of memberships and drinks very competitive, I know that other clubs look at us and wonder how we remain so successful year after year.
To assist us in the 21st century, Erin French and some committee members, are managing the Club’s Facebook, Instagram, Twitter and email accounts.  I wish them luck with all that.  So, make use of them with reporting any Club problems, also sending your constructive suggestions, your thoughts and your ideas.  The social media can also be used for enquiries and checking for future Club events.
From the 1st January 2023 there were changes in new memberships.  The one-off joining fee to all new members has been raised by £10; it is now £30.  Adult membership remains at £25.  If people are 66 years or over they need to pay the full membership fee of £25 for five complete years before qualifying for reduced membership, currently at £5.
Earlier I mentioned our Club being successful.  Success is made up of two vital elements, firstly our regular members, whom I thank.  Secondly the Club’s Management Committee for their loyalty and commitment in their constant ongoing hard work, mostly behind closed doors in their own time, keeping this place open, also arranging weekly entertainment for us all, to whom I also thank.  Those two prime elements together are why we remain successful. 

5. Club Elections
The Secretary announced that there is one nomination for President and one nomination for Vice-President.  The Management Committee, in accordance with CIU instructions, is to comprise of between six and twelve members.  There have, so far, been thirteen nominations for Management Committee membership.  The  nomination paper is taken down tomorrow night so, unless a person withdraws his or her nomination, elections would be required for the Committee and they would be held next weekend between six p.m. and eight p.m. on Friday, Saturday and Sunday with the result being announced on Sunday night.  The Secretary would need to arrange for scrutineers accordingly.  Nominations are only valid if the proposed member, proposer and seconder have entered their membership numbers onto the forms to ensure the validity of the application, otherwise the entry would be void.  The form will be taken down at 10.00 p.m. tomorrow night.
6. Motions from the Floor

Secretary read two motions for proposed byelaw changes:

a) Maggie Hughes (025L) proposed a motion to reduce the number of guests signed in by members from three to two, due to crowded evenings when entertainment or sport is on at the Club.  After discussion, it was agreed to amend the byelaws to read that, on Friday, Saturday and Sunday evenings, the maximum number of guests to be signed in by each member is restricted to two per member.  During other times, the number of guests signed in by members remains at three per member.
b) Tony Lockyer (444) proposed a motion to allow well-behaved dogs into the Club.  Tony had provided detailed guidelines to allow dogs into the Club or Club garden.  Arguments for and against the motion were put and discussed.  When put to the vote a hand count showed 12 members in favour and 20 members against the motion therefore the motion was lost.
Member Ray Ball (327) asked to thank the bar staff for their help and assistance whenever he comes into the Club.
The President thanked attendees for giving up their time then closed the AGM and invited them to the bar for a free drink.

Meeting closed at 11.25 hours
